
REPORT OF THE MATCH SECRETARY

As a Club it has been another excellent year for competitions and team golf. A fantastic Club
Championship with Ian Simpson beating Wyane Gair in a play-off. Other notable
performances in competitions came from Neville Holden with the lowest gross score of the
summer in the Whittle Trophy and Ken Bailey with the lowest net score in the Slater Cup.
Brad Wake and Adam Holland with 43pts in the Castle Cup and the Wm Robinson Trophy. A
notable mention for Colin Harris and Barry Punton winning the pairs knock-out. Into the
winter and Dave Gray had a magnificent Turkey Trot series.

Unfortunately last summer there were a few Saturday competitions when the scheduling
should have been better. This coming season's fixtures have been rejigged to prevent this
happening again.

Last year I spoke about team golf. One year on the match play team stood second going into
the final round with a chance of winning the league. The inaugural season of the members
league proved popular. The members playing in the open days had an amazing season with
individual winners and culminating in winning the overall nett trophy. Wayne Gair won the
league’s player of the year trophy.

In conversations with the league’s administrators they are sure we had more members
representing our club than any other in the union - a great achievement.

Thank you to all members for a fantastic year’s golf.

Paul Jackson - Matchplay and Handicap Secretary


